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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 117 amends the Gross Receipts and Compensating Tax Act to require the Taxation 
and Revenue Department (TRD) to deem a limited liability company whose sole member is an 
organization described in Section 501(c)(3) to have been granted the same tax exemption status 
as its sole member for purposes of certain exemptions and deductions from the gross receipts and 
the compensating tax. 
 
Currently, 501(c)(3) organizations are exempted from compensating tax on the use of property, 
and their receipts are exempted from the gross receipts tax. Further, receipts from selling tangible 
personal property to 501(c)(3) organizations are deductible from gross receipts.  
  
The effective date of the provisions of this act is July 1, 2014.   
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
At the time of this writing, the Taxation and Revenue Department had not provided an analysis 
for this bill.  However, the legislation is similar to a bill introduced in the 2013 session.  In its 
analysis of that bill, the TRD estimated a minimal revenue impact.  



Senate Bill 117 – Page 2 
 
SB 117 will clarify New Mexico’s current treatment of a single member LLC whose sole owner 
is a 501(c)(3). The LLC will be covered under the sole owner’s exemption as long as it is 
organized exclusively for the exempt purposes that the sole owner was granted the exempt status 
for, entitling this entity to the exemptions under Sections 7-9-15 and 7-9-29. The IRS currently 
treats these companies as exempt but defaults to the states as to how they want to treat them. 
 
Does the bill meet the Legislative Finance Committee tax policy principles? 

1. Adequacy: Revenue should be adequate to fund needed government services. 
2. Efficiency: Tax base should be as broad as possible and avoid excess reliance on one tax. 
3. Equity: Different taxpayers should be treated fairly. 
4. Simplicity: Collection should be simple and easily understood. 
5. Accountability: Preferences should be easy to monitor and evaluate 
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